          The Black Knights Car Club September 6, 2022 meeting was called to order by Dennis Houseman at 7:00 pm at the Estherville VFW. 18 were in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:
The August minutes were read by Secretary Gary Crandall and approved after one correction was made. The Spencer Chamber donated $2500.00 not $2000.00. to the Spencer Drags.

Treasurers Report:
Report read by Treasurer Robert L’Heareux. Ending August balance of $10,351.29. Total August income of $3741.48. Total August expenses of $5810.11  Loss of $2068.63 for the month. Dues can be
mailed to Bob L’Heareux at 1517 250 th Ave. Spirit Lake, Iowa 51360 or paid at the monthly meeting.
67 paid members.
There were 95 paid registrations for the Lakes Car Show.

Correspondence:
Received a thank you from the Abby Hoffmeyer family for the $200.00 donation. Benefit dinner for Abby Hoffmeyer on Sept.10 from 5 --- 8pm at the Estherville Elks Club.

Club Business:
We did use the green space for the car show. We had minimal damage to the grass. We had to scramble some the morning of the show because the space we were to use was not ready. It worked out 
well in the end.
There will be two free passes to the Clay County Fair if you display a car at the fair on Sunday. Cars will be at the east gate.
We have approval for the Drags from the Spencer Airport Commission.
Insurance for the Drags will be about $2500.00 --- $2600.00.
We need more help and a couple of techs for the Drags.
Spencer Chamber has put out information for the Drags and has received positive feed back. The Antique Car Club will advertise for us at the Clay County Fair.
The Shriners will have entertainment for the spectators at the Drags this year!
We have notified the Spencer Airport that the Shriners vehicle trailer will be there for a few days.
A motion has been made and approved for the Black Knights Car Club to join the Spencer Chamber. The cost will be $175.00 the first year and $250.00 for each year thereafter.
Atlantic Iowa has had a airport drag race for the last four or five years. We have been able to find out who handles their insurance. We will be contacting them about insurance. 
Remember anyone wanting a Black Knights tee shirt or Hat can purchase them at Estherville Printing in black or white with pocket or without. All proceeds go to the club. 

Adjourned:
Motion made and approved at 7:35pm

Submitted :
Gary Crandall, Secretary 

